### **Ruth E. Clothier CDC**



# August, 2018 Newsletter

Assistant Supervisor - Nikki, Site Supervisor-Monique

Escondido Community Child Development Center 613 E. Lincoln Ave. Escondido, CA 92026 (760) 839-9330

## Site Supervisor Corner

Wow! August is already here as we continue to enjoy our amazing weather.

During this month our preschoolers will continue reviewing classroom expectations and playground safety rules. Our teachers will focus on supporting children to learn what respectful, responsible and safe looks like. We encourage children's independence and their language and communication development with peers and adults.

Splash Water Fun Day!



Hurray! On August 15, 2018, we will be celebrating our "Splash Water Fun Day" We will have plenty of fun water activities for all our children, summer accessories, refreshments, and nutritious snacks. If you would like to volunteer please contact your child's teacher.

Donations are welcomed! No candy please.

## Parents as Partners Experimenting with Textures

#### **Materials**

- Materials of various textures, sandpaper, old carpeting, fabric, cotton balls, fun fur and so on
- Metal lids from frozen juice cans
- Glue
- Magnets

#### **Directions**

- Cut the various materials you have gathered into a round shape that will fit the frozen-juice can lids
- Glue the material into the lid
- Younger toddlers will enjoy simply feeling the textures
- Magnets glued in the back of the lids will allow your child to play with them on the refrigerator or on a cookie sheet placed on the tray of her highchair
- For older children, make two sets and have them sort the lids by matching the materials or sorting by texture. Have fun!

### Come and Join Us!

8/30/2018.- PAAC Meeting - Parent

Orientation: All our parents are cordially invited to attend this event from 5:30 -6:30 pm. This is a great occasion for you to meet other parents, learn about our policies and procedures, etc. Snacks, refreshments, and free childcare will be provided.

8/31/2018.- School will close at 1:00pm

### Happy Birthday!

Iker R., Anthony M., Andrea C., German C., Lisandro P., Sofia P. Jesiah H., Victoria B., Daniela P., Kasey P.



#### Staff of the Month

We would like to recognize Debbie Ramirez. She started working with ECCDC in December of 2016. Debbie started as a floater on campus and has recently obtained her Associate Teacher Permit. Debbie is now a team member in the Caleigh classroom. Besides working fulltime, Debbie is also a fulltime student at Cal State San Marcos. We are proud of Debbie and all her hard work!! Congrats Debbie!



Dear parents, please remember to bring a set of extra clothes for your child with his/her name marked on the tag.

<u>Just a friendly reminder.</u>- Parents must keep their children under their supervision during drop off and pick up time. Thank you for your cooperation.